Pilihlah jawaban yang paling tepat dengan cara menghitamkan bulatan ( ● ) pada huruf A, B, C atau D pada lembar jawaban yang tersedia!

#### Text for questions number 1 - 3

They are headed out of town
But before they go
We are throwing them a party
To let them know
How much they will be missed
Join us to say farewell to

# The Martin Family

March 23 6pm At the Radriguez home 8539 Hortence Way rsvp 765-907-8865



Regards, Hortence neighborhood

- 1. Who will probably be the host for the party?
  - A. Martin.
  - B. Rodriguez.
  - C. Martin's new neighbors.
  - D. Rodriguez' new neighbors.
- 2. "They are **headed** out of town"

The underlined word can be best replaced with ....

- A. departing
- B. arriving
- C. coming
- D. moving
- 3. The purpose of writing the text is to ....
  - A. invite the neighbors to a farewell party for The Martin family
  - B. let the neighbors know that The Martin family is leaving
  - C. inform when the Martin family leaving for out of town
  - D. tell the neighbors that the Martin family miss them

## Text for questions number 4 - 6

#### **ATTENTION**

**International Night** is TONIGHT, February 19, at 7 p.m. in the Auditorium!!! Come celebrate Madison's diversity with us with performances like Chinese Yoyo, breakdance, and Dr. P in the fashion show! There will be a pot luck after the performances where you can try lots of food from around the world! The event is free. If you are interested in sharing a cultural dish for service hours, talk to Profa Moser in the Language Hall!!!

http://www.fcps.edu/MadisonHS/students/daily\_announcements.html

- 4. What can the guests bring and share in the International Night?
  - A. Food
  - B. Dance
  - C. Fashion
  - D. Performance
- 5. From the text we know that ....
  - A. Every guest must perform an art performance tonight
  - B. The food and performances are from China only
  - C. Profa Moser may be one of the event organizer
  - D. The guests should pay for enjoying the food

- 6. What is the purpose of writing the text?
  - A. To inform the people all about the International Night program.
  - B. To tell us about the detailed information of Madison's diversity.
  - C. To invite people share and perform their cultural performances.
  - D. To describe about the International Night in Auditorium.

## Text for question number 7

Mr. Kayes, I'm afraid our meeting date about the Hyde proposal is not going to work out for me. I've had to change my schedule and will be away during that week. See you, Tim Young.

- 7. The message is about ....
  - A. a meeting cancellation
  - B. a schedule information
  - C. a changing schedule
  - D. a week activity

## Text for questions number 8 and 9



- 8. What is being advertised?
  - A. Kids' Toy.
  - B. Natural Skin Lotion.
  - C. Effective Skin Shield.
  - D. Mosquito Repellent Patch.
- 9. From the advertisement we know that ....
  - A. the product is harmful for children's skin
  - B. the repellent patch is not directly used on skin
  - C. the product can not be used for quite long time
  - D. the repellent is made of harmful natural materials

#### Text for questions number 10 and 11

Dear James,

Thank you for your former letter. I'm glad that you're taking part in the conference about Russia! It's so wonderful!

The history of my native country is great! Russia is famous for its achievements and outstanding personalities. As for the most important events in the history of Russia, it's The Great Patriotic War. Russian people fought for their motherland and happiness of future generations. I think that Russian commander G. Zhukov who took part in the war of 1941 - 1945 is really a great figure in our history. Besides, my town is related to the great past of Russia. It was the place of terrible battles during the war.

Keep in touch!

Best wishes,

Igor

- 10. What does Igor write the letter for?
  - A. To remind James to come to the conference about Rusia.
  - B. To invite James to attend the conference about Rusia.
  - C. To share about his country's history and interests.
  - D. To invite James visiting his town in Rusia.
- 11. How does the writer feel about Russia? He is so ....
  - A. regret
  - B. proud
  - C. terrible
  - D. miserable

## Text for questions number 12 and 13

To : All Staff Members

From : Manager Subject : Staff Dinner

Date:

This year there will be no Idul Fitri Party as in previous years. Instead, staff and their families are invited to join company directors at Hotel Pine View on the evening of 10<sup>th</sup> June for dinner. Further details will be circulated next week. Those wishing to attend please leave their names with me before 6<sup>th</sup> June.

- 12. What will be held on June 10th?
  - A. Dinner.
  - B. Company's party.
  - C. Idul Fitri party.
  - D. Family gathering.
- 13. The manager tells to all staff members that ....
  - A. the Eid Party will be held just for directors
  - B. there will be another celebration until next week
  - C. the Eid Party will be held for all staff as the previous year
  - D. the staff and families are invited for dinner at Hotel Pine View

Text for questions number 14 - 16



- 14. What kind of service does My Home provide newly?
  - A. Spring Cleans.
  - B. Carpet Cleaning.
  - C. Regular Cleaning.
  - D. Move Out Cleaning.
- 15. What will the readers probably do after reading the text?
  - A. Visiting the website for futher information.
  - B. Getting service without any charge.
  - C. Taking care of their homes.
  - D. Cleaning their homes regularly.
- 16. The purpose of writing the text is to ....
  - A. make the residents be aware of cleaning service
  - B. persuade the residents to keep houses clean
  - C. promote My Home cleaning service
  - D. inform My Home cleaning training

## The text is for questions number 17 - 19

If you are a sports fan, you are sure to know the name Michael Jordan. He is probably the greatest basketball player the world has ever seen. Although his career as a player is over, his fame will live on for many years to come.

Michael Jordan certainly looks like a star. He is tall, well-built and handsome, with friendly brown eyes and a wide grin. He always manages to look well-dressed, even in his casual clothes or smart suits.

His personality, too, is as outstanding as his playing ability. Michael is a very determined person. This has made him a successful basketball star. He has given lots of money and support to charities.

All in all, Michael Jordan is not only a great athlete, but also a warm, caring person. Is it no wonder that so many boys have dreamed of growing up to be just like him.

- 17. The text mostly talks about ...
  - A. a sports fan
  - B. a famous star
  - C. Michael Jordan
  - D. a warm caring person
- 18. What is the main idea of the third paragraph?
  - A. Sport fans like Michael Jordan for his talent and generosity.
  - B. Everyone dreams to be Michael Jordan.
  - C. Michael Jordan has great personality and playing ability.
  - D. Michael Jordan is handsome.
- 19. What makes Michael Jordan become a successful basketball star?
  - A. He is the greatest basketball player in the world.
  - B. He has a determined personality.
  - C. He looks like a star with friendly eyes and a wide grind.
  - D. He has given lots of money and support to charities.

## The text is for questions number 20 - 22

It was a dark and stormy night. The whole of Greentown was covered by dark clouds. Christopher was returning home. It started raining.

Suddenly he saw a U.F.O. appearing from the clouds above. In no time it landed on the road. Three aliens came out. Chris was astonished as he could understand their language. Their plan was to take all the trees away from earth. Not wasting a moment, Chris called his friends. Those aliens pointed out to a tree. An eerie blue light shot out from their hands making a tree vanish. Soon, Chris's friends arrived. They tried to scare those aliens by throwing stones, but in vain.

Luckily, Mr. Goon, the fat inspector of the area arrived. With a frightened look on his face, he shot at those aliens. One of them pointed his finger at Mr. Goon. To everyone's amazement, Mr. Goon became as thin as a stick. Everybody laughed. Suddenly, Anna, Chris's friend, ran towards them, shouting at the top of her shrill voice. Those aliens got the fright of their lives and vanished along with their spaceship. The kids were delighted. They had saved their planet. Mr. Goon was left fiddling with his pants.

- 20. How did the alliens vanish along with their spaceship?
  - A. Anna shouted loudly at them.
  - B. Mr. Goon frightened and shot at them.
  - C. Christ's friends scared them by throwing stones.
  - D. Christ and his friends pointed their fingers to them.

- 21. What happened when the allien pointed his finger at Mr. Goon?
  - A. Christ's friends were amazed to see alliens' light shot.
  - B. Every body laughed at Mr. Goon.
  - C. The allien became a stick.
  - D. Mr. Goon became thin.
- 22. What can we learn from the story?
  - A. Never give up when you face problems.
  - B. Be patient to aliens.
  - C. Never be afraid of friends.
  - D. Be helpful to others.

## The text is for questions number 23 - 26

Last year my family and I went to the most amazing holiday to Spain. We had never been to Spain before and my Dad wanted to go there because he said that he was fed up with sitting around in the damp and gloom!

When we arrived at the villa it was baking hot. The first thing that Dad did was to take a shower. He said that he needed to cool off after such a long journey. There was a swimming pool so we spent a lot of time mucking about in the water and splashing water over Dad!

One afternoon we went to visit some caves in the hills. Inside the caves were the most amazing stalagmites and stalactites. They were knobbly and looked like massive, misshapen spears. Some were like bars in a zoo. In the caves it was quite cold.

On the third day we visited a beach. The waves were just right for surfing so we hired some body boards. Dad was worried that we would drown so he spent the afternoon standing in the sea watching us. It was a breeze!

One of the best things about the holiday was that Dad was so useless at cooking that we had to go into the town every night to eat. There was a stall where you could buy chips and calamary. When we we got home Mum wanted to see all the photos. I had a magnificent picture of Dad's very red face from too much sun. All in all I think that it was a great holiday and I can't wait to go back.

23. "Dad was worried that we would **drown** so he spent the afternoon... " (paragraph 4).

The underlined word means ....

- A. go down the water
- B. float around the water
- C. glide over the water
- D. drift out to the water
- 24. "They were knobbly and looked like massive, misshapen spears". (paragraph 3)

The word "they" refers to ....

- A. stalagmites and stalactites
- B. misshapen spears
- C. some caves
- D. the writer and his family
- 25. What did the writer do as he arrived at the villa?
  - A. Spending time in a swimming pool.
  - B. Planning a long journey.
  - C. Baking some hot food.
  - D. Taking a shower.

- 26. From the text, we know that ....
  - A. Spain was the most frequently visited place for the the writer
  - B. the writer's Dad hired body boards for surving
  - C. every night the writer had to buy food to eat
  - D. the caves were located close to the zoo

## The text is for questions number 27 - 29

## **How to Connect Laptop to TV - Step by Step**

- 1. Most computers have an S-Video port that can be connected to the S-Video input of your TV screen using a very cheap S-Video cable (this cable is round with 4 or 7 pins). If you have an older monitor, you can use the 15-pin VGA cable to connect the computer to the TV and it will offer better picture quality than the S-Video cable.
- You need a 3.5 mm Mini Plug to RCA Cable Stereo to connect the audio line out from a notebook to your TV. The red cable connector goes into the red socket of your TV, black connector into the black socket while the black connector goes into the 3.5 mm headphone jack of your computer.
- 3. Open the "display settings" on your Windows computer and activate the output to the TV screen. You can either mirror content of your computer on the TV or extend the display just like a dual monitor screen. If you are using Windows 7, press the keyboard shortcut Windows + P to quickly access the display settings or search for "Connect to External Display" in the Windows Run box.
- 4. Pick up your TV remote and swift to "External Inputs" from the menu. You will need to change the default "Video 1" to a different selection which may be "HDMI 1" or "Video 2" depending on how you have made the connection.
- 27. "Pick up your TV remote and **swift** to "External Inputs" from the menu." (number 4).

The underlined words means ....

- A. put
- B. send
- C. connect
- D. choose
- 28. "... and it will offer better picture quality than the S-Video cable". (number 1)

The word "it" refers to ....

- A. connecting the computer to the TV
- B. using the 15-pin VGA cable
- C. picking up S-video cable
- D. having an old monitor
- 29. What is the intention of writing the text above? To guide the readers how to ....
  - A. connect computer to TV
  - B. make a better TV screen quality
  - C. change TV screen into computer
  - D. use computers with an S-Video port

The following text is for questions number 30 - 33.

#### **ALOE VERA**

Aloe vera is also known as "crocodile's tongue plant" in Indonesia. It is called so because the leaf is thick, long and sharp and the sides are serrated like the body of crocodile. Aloe vera is planted in dry areas and in a warm climates. It takes little water to grow.

Aloe vera is a short - stemmed succulent plant growing to 60 - 100 cm tall. Spreading by offsets, the stems are thick and fleshy, green to grey green. Some varieties show white flecks on the upper and lower stem surface.

Aloe vera is a multifunction plant. It can be used to cure a wound caused by burning. Aloe vera can also be made into a healthy drink to prevent rheumatism and diabetes, because it contains vitamin and minerals. They have many advantages to the human health. Generally, the drink helps to repair damaged cells and makes the organs of the human body work well. Aloe vera can also make hair thick, too.

- 30. What is the main idea of the third paragraph?
  - A. Aloe Vera is a multifunction plant.
  - B. The plant can be made into a health drink.
  - C. Aloe vera is also known as "crocodile's tongue plant".
  - D. The plant is planted in dry areas and in a warm climates.
- 31. One of the function of Aloe Vera is to ....
  - A. cause rheumatic
  - B. take little water
  - C. damage cells
  - D. cure wound
- 32. "... they have many advantages to the human health..." (paragraph 2)

The underlined word refers to ....

- A. rheumatism and diabetes
- B. vitamin and mineral
- C. healthy drinks
- D. aloe veras
- 33. What does the text mostly tell us about?
  - A. A tropical plant that grows in Indonesia.
  - B. A multifunction plant called Aloe vera.
  - C. A special plant that can cure crocodile.
  - D. A healthy plant named crocodile.

#### This text is for questions number 34 - 36

Kuta Beach is a beautiful beach in southern Bali. Its location is in Backing Regency, exactly near to Bali's Ngurah Rai Airport. Kuta is one of the first towns with substantial tourist development and also one of Indonesia's major tourist destinations. Its long sandy beach is known internationally, with its varied accommodation, many restaurants and bars, and many renowned surfers.

It is also well-known as the right place for people to see scenic sunset in the afternoon. People who come to Bali will be very unlucky if they do not see the panoramic sunset in this town. It is real that tourists feel happy to be there. They can sunbathe, swim, surf, play soccer beach, kite flying, play volleyball or just take a walk. Yes, they can do many activities in this beach for its complete beach facilities. For persons who like playing soccer, do not forget to try the game with some locals. The locals usually set up the goal posts between Hard Rock Cafe and Discovery Shopping Mail at 16.00.

Kuta also offers its best varied hotels and resorts which most of the them give beach front locations with their various styles and budget ranges. In these hotels and resorts you can choose your best. It is really the worth town to visit. Kuta with its beauty of the beach will make the tourists feel satisfied and hope to visit it back. Believe it or not though for 50 years ago, Kuta was the village of fishermen nowadays it is called as the International City because this town is the place where tourists all over the world meet each other.

- 34. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
  - A. Tourists feel happy to stay at Kuta beach.
  - B. Many activities cannot be done at Kuta beach.
  - C. Playing soccer with the local is a must at Kuta beach.
  - D. Kuta beach is a well-known place to see sunset.
- 35. What kind of accommodations are offered in Kuta?
  - A. Soccer fields.
  - B. Meeting place.
  - C. Shopping centre.
  - D. Varied hotels and resorts.
- 36. What activities which are usually done at Kuta beach?
  - A. Flying kite and shopping.
  - B. Taking a walk and cycling.
  - C. Sunbathing and going to a mall.
  - D. Playing volley ball and swimming.

## This text is for questions number 37 to 40

#### **Pesut Mahakam**

A long time ago, there was a village in East Kalimantan. The village was near the Mahakam River. Most of the villagers lived in that village were poor men. Although they were poor, they were very happy. They also helped each other.

In the village, there was a rich family. The head of the family was Pak Pesut. He was known not because of his wealth, but because his stinginess. <u>He</u> did not like to help others. That's why Pak Pesut's family always lived alone and never mingled with others.

It was a very hard season. All the rice fields could not get water properly. The villagers could not harvest the rice. Therefore, all villagers were planning to leave their village and find other places to stay. Then they sent some young men to look for a place that had enough water for their rice fields.

After several weeks looking for a new place, finally those young men arrived. They found a waterfall. Later, all the villagers rushed to the new place. Then a villager went to Pak Pesut's house to inform about the waterfall. The villagers knew it was useless. So, they all left him and his family alone in the village. When they arrived at the new place, they all were very happy. They had enough water from the waterfall.

In the mean time, Pak Pesut and his family were beginning to worry. Their rice slowly was gone. It was in the morning when Pak Pesut's wife was cooking their last portion of rice. Suddenly, someone knocked the door. A beggar came to his house.

Pak Pesut immediately asked his family to eat the rice. He was worried the beggar would enter his house and stole the rice. Later, Pak Pesut and his family ate the rice. It was very hot. They rushed to Mahakam River. It was so hot that they finally jumped to the river.

The beggar saw the incident. Then he prayed to God. Amazingly, Pak Pesut's family slowly changed into fish. The fish looked like dolphin. Since then, everybody named the fish as Pesut fish.

(adapted from http://indonesianfolklore.blogspot.com/ 2008/04/legend-of-pesut-mahakam.html

- 37. People called the fish as Pesut because ....
  - A. Pak Pesut was stingy
  - B. The beggar saw the incident
  - C. A young men found a waterfall
  - D. The fish firstly found as Pak Pesut's family
- 38. "He did not like to help others" (paragraph 2). The underlined word refers to ....
  - A. Pak Pesut
  - B. a villager
  - C. the beggar
  - D. God
- 39. "That's why Pak Pesut's family always lived alone and never mingled with others."

The underlined word has similar meaning with ....

- A. talked to
- B. played with
- C. communicated with
- D. influenced by
- 40. From the story we can learn that we have to ....
  - A. be patient to face our life
  - B. be careful with strangers
  - C. care and share with others
  - D. work hard and never give up

## The following text is for questions number 41 - 43.

#### **OJEK**

Ojek "motorcycle taxi" began appearing in Jakarta after becak was banned in 1994. Ojek service began as people's iniative to provide a transportation ... (41) for people who used becak from main roads into housing complex.

There is no government licence or control ojeks. By the law, all motorcycle passengers should wear ... (42) to protect their heads, so ojek driver should have a spare for their passengers to wear. Ojek tends to congregate at t-junction on main roads and near smaller roads that are not serviced by bus routes.

Ladies should have a careful position in taking ojek. Also, if the women wear a dress, they have to sit sidewise on the back of the vehicle. You have to bargain before you ... (43) on and ask a local people about the usual price.

- 41. A. differently
  - B. alternatively
  - C. commonly
  - D. regularly
- 42. A. hat
  - B. cap
  - C. helmet
  - D. seatbelt
- 43. A. go
  - B. get
  - C. take
  - D. pick

## The following text is for questions 44 - 46.

Soekarno was the leader of the country's struggle for independence from the Netherlands and was Indonesia's first president from 1945 to 1967. While he was a student in Bandung, he learned Western, Communist, and Islamic political philosophies, eventually developing ... (44) own political ideology of Indonesian-style socialist self-sufficiency. He began styling his ideas as Marhaenism, named after Marhaen, an Indonesian peasant he met in southern Bandung area, who owned his little land and worked on it himself, producing sufficient income to support his family. He was a ... (45) leader of Indonesia's nationalist movement during the Dutch colonial period, and ... (46) over a decade in the Dutch prison until released by the invading Japanese forces.

- 44. A. her
  - B. his
  - C. its
  - D. their
- 45. A. unique
  - B. unknown
  - C. traditional
  - D. prominent
- 46. A. spent
  - B. went
  - C. came
  - D. moved

## 47. Arrange these words or phrases into a good sentence!

A. 3-6-8-4-2-9-7-1-5

B. 3-6-7-4-2-8-9-1-5

C. 7-1-4-2-3-6-9-8-5

D. 7-9-8-4-2-3-6-1-5

## 48. Arrange these words or phrases into a good sentence!

 $\frac{completed}{1} - \frac{his\ friends}{2} - \frac{has}{3} - \frac{the\ science\ assignment}{4} - \frac{got}{5} - \frac{surprised}{6} - \frac{as\ scheduled}{7}$ 

Bayu - knowing that

8 9

A. 8-3-1-4-7-9-2-5-6

B. 2-5-6-9-8-3-4-1-7

C. 2-5-6-9-8-3-1-4-7

D. 8-3-1-4-7-9-5-2-6

## 49. Rearrange the following sentences to write about a pet!

- 1. A fish's fins are used for balance and to help propel and steer through the water.
- 2. This means that they do not mantain a constant internal body temperature.
- 3. Instead, their temperature is greatly influenced by their environment.
- 4. Unlike mammals, fish are cold-blooded.
- True fish have a backbone and fins
- 6. While dorsal and anal fins help the fish balance.
- 7. The caudal fin is the main fin used to move the fish forward in the water.

A. 4-2-5-6-7-1-3

B. 4-2-3-5-1-7-6

C. 4-5-2-1-7-6-3

D. 4-5-1-2-3-7-6

## 50. Rearrange the following sentences to write a good procedure text!

## How to use VANISH LIQUID STAIN REMOVER

- 1. Soak the stained cloth in the bucket.
- 2. Apply some Vanish Liquid directly on the stained area of the cloth.
- 3. Wash as usual and rinse thoroughly.
- 4. Prepare a half bucket of water.
- 5. Spread the cloth to spot the stain.
- 6. Add 60 ml of Vanish liquid along with the detergent in it.
- 7. Leave it for 6 hours for whites and 1 hour for colored clothes.

The correct order is ....

A. 5-2-1-7-3-4-6

B. 5-1-7-6-3-4-2

C. 5-2-4-6-1-7-3

D. 5-1-6-2-4-7-3

# TES PEMANTAPAN PERSIAPAN UJIAN SMP/MTs II TAHUN PELAJARAN 2015/2016

# **KUNCI JAWABAN**

MATA PELAJARAN: Bahasa Inggris

**D.71** 

NO	JAWABAN								
1	В	11	В	21	D	31	D	41	В
2	А	12	Α	22	А	32	В	42	С
3	А	13	D	23	А	33	В	43	В
4	А	14	В	24	А	34	D	44	В
5	С	15	А	25	А	35	В	45	D
6	А	16	С	26	С	36	D	46	Α
7	А	17	С	27	D	37	D	47	Α
8	D	18	С	28	В	38	А	48	С
9	В	19	В	29	А	39	С	49	В
10	С	20	А	30	А	40	С	50	С

---=oOo==---

- C. He looks like a star with friendly eyes and a wide grind.
- B. A multifunction plant called Aloe vera.